Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

62-761.600
Release Detection Requirements

The Department of Environmental Protection hereby gives notice: That it has issued an order on November 17, 2020, granting AdventHealth Winter Park Hospital’s Petition for a Waiver. The Petition was received on August 19, 2020. Notice of receipt of this Petition was published in the Florida Administrative Register on August 27, 2020. The petition requested a waiver from the rule requirements in subparagraph 62-761.600(3)(b)2., F.A.C., which requires that electronic line leak detectors shall be capable of detecting a discharge of 3.0 gph with a probability of detection of 0.95 and a probability of false alarm of 0.05 at an equivalent line pressure of 10 psi and shut off power to the pump. The facility will instead use an audible/visible alarm that is manned 24 hours per day. No public comment was received. The Order, file number 20-1251, granted the waiver based on a showing that Petitioner demonstrated that a strict application of the rule would result in substantial hardship to Petitioner or would affect Petitioner differently than other similarly situated applicants and because Petitioner demonstrated that the purpose of the underlying statute will be or has been achieved by other means.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Amanda Dorsett, Department of Environmental Protection, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Mail Station 4550, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400; telephone (850)245-8931; Amanda.Dorsett@dep.state.fl.us during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays.
